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This is my recommendation on disposition of the appeal filed by Jeff Juel on 
behalf of The Ecology Center protesting the Fortine District Ranger's Decision 
Memo (DM) for the Paul Cat Salvage Project on the Kootenai National Forest. 
 
The District Ranger's decision will implement salvage harvest of 1,950 hundred 
cubic feet from 250 acres and overstory removal of about 125 hundred cubic 
feet.  Harvesting will be accomplished with tractor yarding and skidding. 
 
APPEAL SUMMARY  
 
The Appellants allege violations of the National Environmental Policy Act.  The 
Appellants request the DM be remanded and the District Ranger be ordered to 
complete cumulative effects analyses for wildlife, water quality, fish, and 
sensitive plants considering all ongoing activities in the Sunday subunit.  The 
Appellants also request the District Ranger be ordered to halt the Advent Down 
and Power Alleys Salvage Projects until the proper analyses are completed. 
 
No informal meeting was held, and no interested party comments were received. 
 
FINDINGS 
 
My recommendation is based upon the following evaluation: 
 
Clarity 
 
The decision is clearly stated.  Although the specifics of the intermediate 
harvest and the prescription are unclear in the DM, they are adequately 
disclosed in the project file. 
 
The Responsible Official provides a clear picture of the process and rationale 
used in making the decision.  However, it is not clear whether there are any 
mitigation or monitoring requirements associated with the decision beyond the 
described design requirements. 
 
Providing a map in the DM would have been helpful. 
 
I conclude the decision is clearly written and easily understood. 
 
 
Purpose of the Proposal and Comprehension of Benefits 
 
The purpose and need are clearly stated and related back to the Forest Plan. 
The benefits of the selected action are clearly stated in terms of the purpose 
and need.  The consequences of not accomplishing the proposed action are not 
clearly stated, but are somewhat inherent.     
 
The Responsible Official does a good job of highlighting the decision criteria 
up front in the rationale for the decision section of the DM.  The relationship 
between the selected action and the decision criteria is clearly stated.   
 



The DM does not state how the decision responds to public comment.  It would 
have been helpful to acknowledge the comments in the DM and briefly state and 
reference how they were considered. 
 
I conclude the decision demonstrates and supports the need for, and the benefits 
of, the proposed action. 
 
Consistency with Policy, Direction, and Supporting Information 
 
The proposal is consistent with Forest Plan goals and management area 
direction.  Forest Plan direction is the basis for the purpose and need, 
especially Management Area 15 direction. 
 
It is not obvious whether ecosystem management principles are incorporated.   
 
Alternatives beyond the proposed action are not required for a DM, and none were 
presented.  The decision considered information from the Interior Columbia River 
Basin Ecosystem Scientific Assessment. 
 
There are no extraordinary circumstances affected by the project.  The 
Responsible Official determines the appropriate category for the action.  The 
purpose and need speak to reducing the risk of catastrophic wildfire in stands 
with dead, dying, insect infested, and down trees.  The category refers to 
salvage of merchantable wood products from dead or dying trees. 
 
I am convinced the proposal is consistent with legal and regulatory requirements 
and the categorical exclusion was appropriate. 
 
Effectiveness of Public Participation Activities and Use of Comments 
 
A public involvement plan was used which included contacting known interested 
parties, as well as identifying new individuals.  Publics were contacted by 
scoping letters and newspaper advertisements. 
 
Comments and issues were addressed in the specialist reports and were used to 
develop the proposed action. 
 
The project file specialist reports list design criteria based on issues 
identical to those raised by commentors.  These design criteria are brought 
forward into the decision. 
 
The DM states no significant issues were raised during public comment, and this 
is supported in the project file specialist reports. 
 
A content analysis process was used for the only comment letter.  Parties on the 
original scoping list and all commentors received a copy of the DM.  It is not 
clearly stated in the DM how comments shaped the analysis, project design, or 
decision. 
 
The DM clearly displays the rationale for proceeding with this project.  The 
rationale specifically addresses issues raised during the comment period and is 
contained in the project file. 
 
I find the public participation methods used were appropriate for this project. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend the District Ranger's decision be affirmed and the Appellants' 
requested relief be denied.  
 
 
/s/ Stephen J. Solem 
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